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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200331002
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
1. “Since 2016 to the present, how many staff that have been employed at HMP Leeds, have left, not counting retirement, but including dismissal, medical inefficiency, breach of contracts, transfers out and any other headings, where the individual has left. 
2. Since 2016 to the present, how many staff that have been employed at HM prison Belmarsh, have left, not counting retirement, but including dismissal, medical inefficiency, breach of contracts, transfers out and any other headings, where the individual has left. 
3. Since 2016 to the present, how many staff that have been employed at HM prison Bronzefield have left, not counting retirement, but including dismissal, medical inefficiency, breach of contracts, transfers out and any other headings, where the individual has left.”
Your request has been handled as a request under the FOIA. For ease of reference, I have numbered the parts of your request.
I can confirm MoJ holds the information requested in respect of questions 1 and 2 i.e. HMP Leeds and Belmarsh. And within the text below I have provided the information: 

Between 01 January 2016 and 31 December 2019, 285 staff that were employed at HMP Leeds had left the prison service. This figure excludes retirements.

Between 01 January 2016 and 31 December 2019, 223 staff that were employed at HMP Belmarsh had left the prison service. This figure excludes retirements.

In respect of question 3 i.e. HMP Bronzefield, I can confirm MoJ does not hold information you have requested. This is because HMP Bronzefield is a prison run privately by Sodexo and issues relating to staff ‘dismissal, medical inefficiency, breach of contracts, transfers out and any other headings where the individual has left’, are matters solely for the managing contractor’s responsibility and does not fall in scope of the mandatory returns they are required to send MoJ. I have however stated below the name and email address of the contact in Sodexo to whom you should send your request on HMP Bronzefield.

Tony Simpson - Tony.Simpson@sodexogov.co.uk
Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. The duty is to only provide the recorded information held.
Recruiting and retaining engaged and motivated staff is critical to delivering the solutions to drive improvement across the service. We know that retention of staff will take more than a ‘one size fits all’ approach, and specific action is being taken where attrition is most acute.
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